
 

 

TO: The Honorable Mayor and City Council Members 
 
FROM: Michael C. Van Milligen, City Manager 
 
SUBJECT: Orchard Drive, Cider Ridge and Jonathan Lane Water Main Project 2021 

Award Resolution 
 
DATE: August 12, 2021 
 
 
Sealed bids were received for the Orchard Drive, Cider Ridge and Jonathan Lane Water 
Main Project 2021.  Water Department Manager Christopher Lester and Public Works 
Director John Klostermann recommend award of the contract to the low bidder, 
Temperley Excavating, in the amount of $432,316.50. 
 
I concur with the recommendation and respectfully request Mayor and City Council 
approval. 
 
 
 
      _____________________________________ 
      Michael C. Van Milligen 
 
 
MCVM:jh 
Attachment 
cc: Crenna Brumwell, City Attorney 

Cori Burbach, Assistant City Manager 
Christopher Lester, Water Department Manager 
John Klostermann, Public Works Director 


